ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting 
Monday, October 2nd, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., GBB 225

Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m.  Chair Brown arrived late due to her class schedule. 

Members Present: E. Baucom, S. Brown, J. Dougherty J. Pavilack A. Ratto-Parks, P. Stiehl,  S. Yoshimura
Ex-Officio Members Present:, N. Lindsay, K. Webster E. Wecker
Members Absent/Excused: C. Atteberry, P. Baur, C. Matina  

The minutes from 9/11/17 were approved after Chair Brown arrived and members introduced themselves.   The Plagiarism Resource was presented at the Faculty Senate and the question was asked about whether it was accessible.  Director Webster is working with Janet Sedgely to create an accessible version. 
Communication 
· The Literature program has been discussing the intermediate writing status of LIT 110 and the issue with transfer equivalencies (CCN and dual enrollment) mandated by OCHE.   The program plans to request the removal of the designation this fall for implementation next fall.   The course services students majoring in Business, Education, and Pre-nursing and has large enrollment.  The course is also one of the few intermediate writing courses taught at Missoula College.  The change will require outreach to the advising community.  English has other intermediate writing courses.  However, there is a genuine need on campus for intermediate writing courses.  English has doubled the number of WRIT 201 courses and still has a waiting list.  There are concerns about the feasibility of offering the courses given the pending faculty reductions. 
· The curriculum deadline was extended to October 13th to give programs time to process after APASP reports were submitted. 

· The final UPWA report was distributed electronically for members to review.  The spring 2017 analysis will be added as an addendum.  In the future the data will be presented side by side for comparison.   
Business Items 
· The symposium will be held on November 1st from 1:00-3:00 p.m.  Professor Ratto-Parks will reserve the room.   Possible topics include Information Literacy, assignment design, assumptions and overlaps across-disciplines, and complex ideas. 

Professor Ratto-Parks is thinking about a better use of time at the workshops.  There seems to be more value in discussions about strengths and weaknesses rather than scoring papers.  There should be a better connection to instruction and a more meaningful analysis.  

· The draft correspondence reminding instructors of writing learning outcomes is pending. 

· The committee briefly discussed the data analysis of transfer students exempted from intermediate writing courses.  They appear to be performing well in advanced writing.  However, it is unclear from the data how many of the students actually took an intermediate writing course at UM or their transfer institution, or may have transferred with an associate’s degree.  Chair Brown will follow-up with Brian French.  Camie will forward the draft motion from last year.  Academic advisors supported the recommendation last year. At the very least the arbitrary number should be clarified.  [The exemption was implemented in 2000 when the general education program was transitioned to 27 credits.]  
adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 p.m.

